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Chair/Secretary: Tae Seok Yang (former)
Attendance   

Attendants: Tawnya Adkins Covert, Peppi M Kenny, Richard Kurasz, Katherine Perone, Barry Witten
Those who did not show up:  Garrett Hunter, Lysa Fox, Liguo Song  

AGENDA
1. Review on 2017-2018 Summer School Committee Survey Report
: Favored by all members who were present.
· Katherine, Tawnya: It could be beneficial to add an item asking whether or not the participants have taken summer courses in WIU. 
· Tae: discuss a new item related to this. Need a Senate’s approval on a new item or changes in the survey. 
· SSC needs to continue to discuss for a new survey format/items in the 2019-2020 period. 

2. Election of Chair
Peppi Kenny will volunteer to be a chair. Favored by all five members (Tawnya Adkins Covert, Peppi M Kenny, Richard Kurasz, Katherine Perone, Barry Witten)

3. Revised Duties
Proposed membership
The Summer School Committee shall consist of ten six members, including one undergraduate student selected by the Student Government Associations. Faculty Senate shall appoint one faculty member from each of the four academic colleges. Graduate Council shall select one person from the Council to serve on the Summer School Committee. 

Voting : All five who were present favored the revised statement.



An academic advisor shall serve ex-officio on the Summer School Committee. 

Concern: (Garrett opposed last year; his comment from last year): Any academic advisor will concentrate on her/his academic area.  This tilts the makeup of the SSC by providing one college two voices to push a point without adding additional information.  
Other members: Academic advisor is ex-officio who does not have a voting right. So, all decisions will be made by the SSC members. If general academic advisor who does not belong to any specific college will solve the above possible problem. 

Voting: All five who were present favored the revised statement. 

Duty a. To survey students (both Undergraduate and Graduate) every two years as to their interest in taking summer courses from WIU. Information should include format (in-class, online, hybrid, zoom), campus (if in-class or hybrid), and time period (May-mester, 4-week, 6-week, 8-week, August). 

Suggestion: (Peppi) Add ‘in even years’ to clarify ‘every other year’
Voting: all who were present favored the revision with the modification suggested by Peppi. This modification should be reported and approved by the Executive Senate. 

Duty b. To survey Deans and Department Chairs/Directors every two years as to how many and what courses they plan to offer. Then survey Advisors as to whether they feel summer course offerings (courses and format) are consistent with what students are asking to take. 
Suggestion: (Peppi) Add ‘in odd years’ to clarify ‘every other year’
Voting: all who were present favored the revision with the modification suggested by Peppi. This modification should be reported and approved by the Executive Senate. 

Duty c. To review yearly data on summer course enrollment by department, college, university, format, and time period, and include in report to Faculty Senate. (This duty begins from the 2018-2019 term with 2018 Summer enrollment data.)

Voting: all who were present favored the revision with the ‘starting date’ statement. 

Duty d. To recommend ideas for increasing student enrollment and faculty opportunities to teach in the summer. 
Duty e. To review other peer institutions to see what summer programs are thriving and why. 

Concern: (Garrett opposed last year; comments from last year)  If we have a specific question about certain programs, maybe. Otherwise, this collects a lot of useless general daa that probably doesn’t apply to our programs. 

Concern: (all members) meaning of thriving and why is unclear; unclear about turnaround of this review, how to collect data / what data to collect to answer ‘how thriving and why’ etc. 

Suggestion: (Peppi) revise the statement to ‘To review summer programs at peer institutions’

Voting: all who were present favored with the new statement suggested by Peppi. 

Suggestion: (Tawnya) switch duty d and e. We cannot recommend without duty a, b, c, and e. Logically speaking, Duty e should precede duty d. 

Voting: all who were present favored for switching 

SSC’s Modifications Summary: 
Duty a. To survey students (both Undergraduate and Graduate) every two years (even years) as to their interest in taking summer courses from WIU. Information should include format (in-class, online, hybrid, zoom), campus (if in-class or hybrid), and time period (May-mester, 4-week, 6-week, 8-week, August). 

Duty b. To survey Deans and Department Chairs/Directors every two years (odd years) as to how many and what courses they plan to offer. Then survey Advisors as to whether they feel summer course offerings (courses and format) are consistent with what students are asking to take. 
Duty c. To review yearly data on summer course enrollment by department, college, university, format, and time period, and include in report to Faculty Senate. (This duty begins from the 2018-2019 term with 2018 Summer enrollment data.)

Duty d. To review summer programs at peer institutions. 

Duty e. To recommend ideas for increasing student enrollment and faculty opportunities to teach in the summer. 

** The modifications will be reviwed and approved by the Senate Executives. 

